ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 13, 2013 5TH DAY OCTOBER ADJOURNED

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on November 13, 2013 in the Courthouse at Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

The Commission completed the resolution retiring the name Airport Trail and establishing the new official name of David Hall Trail. The City of Kirksville had asked that the name be changed to honor the late Mr. Hall's service as airport director. The dedication ceremony will be held at the Kirksville Regional Airport at 8:30 a.m. on November 18, 2013.

At 9:00 a.m., the Commission, on behalf of the Missouri Association of Counties, presented service awards to employees reaching increments of five years of service. Congratulations for years of services was extended to Celesta Boltz, Mapper, 15 years; Melvin Bradshaw, Assessor's Office, 5 years; Dana Buster, Prosecuting Attorney's Office, 10 years; Doug Hill, Road and Bridge Department, 40 years; Karla Kramer, Prosecuting Attorney's Office, 10 years; Pat Shoush, Recorder, 30 years; Mary Walitshek, Assessor's Office, 5 years; Randy Watson, Road and Bridge Department, 10 years; and Joe Wuebker, Sheriff's Office, 5 years.

Immediately after the service award presentations, the 2013 Salary Commission meeting was held. Also present was Taylor Mueller from the Kirksville Daily Express.

Adair county Circuit Clerk, Linda Decker, called the meeting of the Adair County Salary Commission to order at approximately 9:30 a.m.in the Commissioner's suite on the second floor of the Courthouse. Attending the meeting were Adair County Presiding Commissioner, Stanley Pickens; Adair County 1st District Commissioner, Carson Adams; Adair County 2nd District Commissioner, Mark Thompson; Adair County Collector, David O. Erwin; Adair County Public Administrator, Rhonda Noe; Adair County Prosecuting Attorney, Matt Wilson; Adair County Assessor, Donnie Waybill; Adair County Recorder, Pat Shoush; and Adair County Clerk, Sandy Collop. Absent were Adair County Sheriff, Robert Hardwick; Adair County Treasurer, Lori Smith; and Adair County Coroner, Brian Noe.

Mrs. Decker asked for nominations to chair the meeting. Commissioner Thompson nominated Mr. Wilson to be the chairperson for the Salary Commission meeting. Mr. Waybill seconded the motion with all in favor. Mr. Wilson asked County Clerk, Sandy Collop, to report the financial condition of the County. Mrs. Collop stated that the financial condition of the County was sound. Sales tax revenues had increased \$25,593.49 as compared to this time last year. All major funds of the County were within budget. Major funds included General Revenue, Road and Bridge, Juvenile, Assessor, and Law Enforcement. As of October 31, 2013, the balance in General Revenue was 1.1 million dollars.

Commissioner Thompson began by stating that the Commission was in favor of granting a cost of living adjustment (COLA) for 2014. Mr. Wilson stated it appeared that the issue of the stability of the Courthouse had been addressed. Commissioner Adams stated there would always be something to do to the Courthouse, but mostly maintenance.

Continued on page 190

ATTEST

County Clerk

Presiding Commissioner

Page 189